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virtue and academics, and cultivating the many talents God has given us.   Est. 1966 
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PASTOR’S LETTER 

Dear brothers and sisters, 

This Sunday, we will listen to one of the most emblematic evangelical passages in these current turbulent times, and like the disci-

ples, in the gospel, we are terrified to know that we can perish, that our boat is going to sink, we are so focused on the strong wind 

of the problems that we come to doubt, and our faith falters. And that's when we begin to claim God and ask Him, where are you? 

Why are you silent? Why do you ignore me? We have asked ourselves all these questions more than once, but the problem is not 

that God does not exist or that He is not present, but that we live as if God did not exist. Here is God's answer: “Why are you terri-

fied? Do you not yet have faith?”(Mk 4, 40). That is what Jesus said to the apostles, and he said the same to Saint Faustina Kow-

alska: “My daughter, do not be afraid of anything, I am always with you, even if it seems to you that I am not.” Today, Jesus invites 

us to have faith in Him, even in the hardest and most difficult moments of our life, to pray and repeat with faith: “Jesus, I trust in 

You.” 

Exactly one year ago, Father Rampino and I arrived at the parish. As your pastor, I am very grateful for the support received; I con-

fess that in my fifteen years of priestly ministry, this has been the most significant challenge I have received since I was given the 

task of taking the leadership of the parish in the midst of a challenging situation for everyone, but thank God together we have 

made progress, and we have made history. I still have not met all of you, I think I barely know a small percentage of all parishion-

ers, but I have the faith that I will get to know all of you little by little. Since I arrived, I have tried to do my best and give my best. I 

have tried to respond to your requests and guide you as much as I could. As a human, I made mistakes, and perhaps I have not 

fulfilled the expectations that many had, but I know that it has not been for lack of will. A parish pastor is made with the help and 

support of his sheep because I cannot know everything in its entirety. Thanks to all who have been willing to continue working, I 

wish with all my heart to continue developing our parish, to continue building the kingdom of God, and above all, evangelizing. 

There is still much to do; help me, do not leave me alone in this task because we are a community of faith that grows in commun-

ion. In my daily prayers, I ask for the wisdom not to fail you, but I often have to make uncomfortable decisions, and that is where I 

ask for your understanding because sometimes it's not just up to me. In this first year, I thank God for being your pastor, for His 

blessings and affection towards me. 

Also, I want to inform you that Susan Gray, the parish DRE has decided to resign from this position and take a new job in another 

parish. I am very grateful for her support this year. I wish her the best in her new job and that God bless her future; at the same 

time, I invite you to pray for her. Thank you, Susan, for your years of service to this ministry and this parish. I hope to have a new 

DRE soon and continue with the catechizing work; I ask you to help me pray for this intention. 

Finally, I let you know that the gate behind the school will remain permanently closed for security reasons; there have been several 

problems with non-parishioners who use it mainly during the day and at night. The vast majority use it to shorten the path. They 

put the safety of the parishioners at risk since many do not understand that it is private property and, above all, it is a Catholic 

church. I ask for your understanding. 

I have you in my prayers.  

Fr. Alex 
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Joining Our Parish Family  
 

Welcome to Queen of Apostles! We warmly invite you to join our parish family.  So that you might receive 

all of our parish communications, and so that our clergy and staff may respond appropriately to your vari-

ous sacramental needs, we encourage you to register at Queen of Apostles through the Parish Office or 

on our website queenofapostles.org. Parish registration forms are available in the Church vestibule and 

at the Parish Office, located at 4329 Sano Street.  

 

Please notify the Parish Office of any family status changes or if you have moved outside the parish by 

contacting (703) 354-8711 ext. 10, or general@queenofapostles.org 

Religious Education Information  

We wish our Religious Education families a restful and 

blessed summer. Classes will resume on September 12, 

2021. 

Pictures from the May 22 First Holy Communion Masses are 

ready for viewing in the parish office. Also, certificates are 

available for pickup. Please come by the parish office during 

the week, Mon-Fri, 9:30am - 12 Noon, 12:30-4:30pm to 

view/order photos and to obtain your child's First Holy Com-

munion certificate. 

Registration for the 2021-2022 Religious Education school 

year is open! Current Religious Education families are asked 

to register for the next school year by August 1. Stop by the 

parish office (4329 Sano St), M-F, 9:30am-5pm. or complete 

the registration form:  https://queenofapostles.org/religious-

education/ .  The Religious Education Program at Queen of 

Apostles is available to parish youth in grades kindergarten 

(age 5) - high school. In-person classes will be held on Sun-

day mornings, 10:30-11:45am beginning on September 12, 

2021. Queen of Apostles parishioners and returning stu-

dents are given priority for Religious Education enrollment. 

Class size is limited as we balance safety protocols with stu-

dent learning and faith formation.  Non-parishioners will be 

placed on a wait list until Aug 1, 2021.  The registration form 

and tuition are to be submitted together.  Birth and baptis-

mal certificates for new students are to be provided at the 

time of registration. Because each year builds on the next 

year of faith formation, students must attend at least two 

consecutive years of  Religious Education before a grade/

age-appropriate Sacrament is administered, have no more 

than three absences during the school year, and score at 

least 70% on tests. Generally, baptized children receive First 

Penance/ First Holy Communion in grade 2 and higher and 

Confirmation is received in grade 8 and higher. A student is 

to show evidence of desire and preparation for a Sacrament. 

Families with unbaptized children under the age of 7 years 

old are to contact the parish office, 703-354-8711 

or general@queenofapostles.org. Thank you for considering 

our program. In concert with parents, Religious Education is 

an opportunity for your child to live the Catholic faith by 

learning to pray, knowing the Bible, learning Scripture, and 

preparing for and living the Sacraments.  

FAITH FORMATION 

RCIA 

Fr. Rampino will host 2 interest sessions: July 13 in English 

and July 20 in Spanish, 7-8:30pm. If interested in attending 

or to register for RCIA classes, please contact the parish of-

fice . RCIA classes in English will be held on Tuesdays, 7-

8:30pm starting on Sept 21. RCIA classes in Spanish will be 

held on Mondays, 7-8:30pm starting on Sept 20.  

Altar Servers  

If your son (grade 4 and above) is willing to serve at Holy 

Mass on the weekends, and other Masses,  please send a 

message to general@queenofapostles.org or talk with Fr. 

Rampino. He will host another training/refresher class. Boys 

who are serving Mass are asked to arrive no less than 15 

min before Mass, wear dress pants and dress shoes, use the 

upper sacristy, and wait for the priest. Thank you.  

Catechist, Aides, and Volunteers for RE 

For the 2021-2022 RE school year, we seek practicing Catho-

lics who love the Catholic faith and want to help develop the 

faith in our youth. As sowers of the Gospel, catechists ,aides,  

substitutes, and volunteers are needed on Sunday mornings 

for in-person classes. Class time is 75 mins and planning 

time is about 1-2 hours/week. All are welcome to apply to 

serve this ministry. We provide you with materials, support, 

and opportunities to attend Diocesan and parish workshops 

and obtain certification. Attendance at a Virtus seminar and 

completion of Virginia Background Check paperwork are re-

quired. On Aug 28, Fr. Rampino will lead a workshop for cate-

chists that will review the Pope's recent "motu proprio" and 

the establishment of the lay ministry of catechist.   

Summer Faith Adventure 
 

Although QofA will not be hosting a Vacation Bible School 

(VBS) this summer, your children might enjoy this FREE VBS 

available through Holy Heroes, an engaging and excellent 

resource for Catholic kids.   SUMMER FAITH ADVENTURE is a 

FREE weeklong program of daily emails that include 

videos, games, activities, coloring pages, and fun 

recipes! Scan here to sign up today! 
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Have you signed up for Parish 

electronic giving through Faith 

Direct?  To join Faith Direct, start 

by simply focusing your phone cam-

era on this QR code! You can also 

visit faithdirect.net and enroll 

online using our Parish 

code: VA234  

Thank you for your support!  

Masses This Week 

Father’s Day - Sunday, June 20: 
 

8:00 am  Father’s Day Novena 

10:00 am  Living and Deceased Parishioners 

12:00 pm  +Roy Kasenge  

1:30 pm  +Pedro Emilio Rivas Gutierrez 
 

St. Aloysius - Monday, June 21:  

6:30 am  Father’s Day Novena 

9:00 am  +Thomas J. Benson 
 

Sts. John Fisher and Thomas More - Tuesday, June 22: 

6:30 am  +Kathryn Ann Princing Doherty 

9:00 am  Father’s Day Novena 

Wednesday, June 23: 

6:30 am  Father’s Day Novena 

9:00 am  +Dominador Catain 
 

Nativity of St. John the Baptist - Thursday, June 24:  
6:30 am  (L) Barnoski Family 

9:00 am   Father’s Day Novena 
 

Friday, June 25: 

6:30 am              Father’s Day Novena 

9:00 am  +Mary Novak 
 

Saturday, June 26: 

8:00 am            +Rush Limbaugh 

5:00 pm  Father’s Day Novena 

7:00 pm   +Carmenza Vanegas and the  

    Amayas 

PARISH LIFE 

Young Adult Series 

with Fr. Rampino  
Fr. Rampino is offering a series 

of talks for the young adults this 

June on the great commandment to love. “You shall love the 

Lord your God with all your heart, all your soul, all your mind 

and all your strength. And you shall love your neighbor as 

yourself.” (Mk 12:30-31). Talks will be in Hannan Hall at 

7:00 p.m. Snacks will be provided. Bring your friends! 
 

June 22 - "Love of Self: What is a proper love of self?"  

Contact Bridget Mullen with any questions 

at bmullen007@gmail.com  

IMPORTANT announcement regarding 

Baptism classes Pre-Baptismal Classes used to be 

held on two Wednesdays during the month at 7:30 pm in 

Hannan Hall.   They will now take place on the first and third 

Tuesdays at 7:30 pm in the Parish Office Conference Room.  

You must register in order to attend the class.  Families who 

are not baptizing their children here must pay a $10 fee.   

NEW Dates for 2021 Classes in English: July 6, August 3, 

September 7, October 5, November 2, December 7.   

Parish Secretary Position  We are currently seek-

ing a full-time Secretary for our Parish Office. The Parish Sec-

retary is responsible for providing administrative support to 

the priests and staff. Candidate must be a practicing Catho-

lic and have excellent organizational and communications 

skills.  Please contact Karla at 

k.aleman@queenofapostles.org for more information. 

Adoration Chapel We are finally slowly reopening 

our Adoration Chapel! However, in order to keep it open, we 

need parishioners to commit to at least an hour on Thursday, 

Friday, or Saturday beginning July 1.   

Legion of Mary Praises of Mary:  Mary 

is the heir and fulfillment of the faith of Abra-

ham.  Just as he is regarded as “our father,”, 

so Mary must with greater reason be regard-

ed as “Our Mother” in faith. Through Mary’s 

faith and obedience, all the families of the 

earth are blessed, in accord with the promise 

made to Abraham (genesis 12:3).   

-Pope John Paul II 

Meetings on Thursdays, 6:00 pm, Parish Center 

THE MASS Workshop with Seminarian 

Alfredo  Seminarian Alfredo will lead a 6-part workshop 

on The Meaning of the Mass starting Monday, June 21 in 

Spanish and Wednesday, June 23 in English, from 7-9PM in 

Hannan Hall. The courses will follow Bishop Robert Barron’s 

program called THE MASS. Each session will include a video 

lecture and a PowerPoint presentation. Please bring a Bible, 

a Catechism of the Catholic Church, and a notebook. 

Bulletin Advertising Opportunity Mike 

McAleer will be in our office next week working on securing 

new ads for the advertisement section of our bulletin.  

Please consider taking out an ad for a Loved One, a busi-

ness, charity, etc.   
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Please Pray for All of The Sick  

Members of Our Parish: 
Jin C. Navarro, Leo Monterroso, Etelvina 

León-Duarte,  Ginny Cook, Olivia Castillo 

Asnis, Maria Reyes, Anna Anderson, Jean 

McDermott, Virginia Shea, Joseph Lipari, 

Rosa María Santos, Carmelita Mate, Le-

onor Cabrestane, Roger Trozado, Jeanie Miller, Maddie 

Respicio-Cabatic, Helen Brooks, Charles Ferris,  Dominic 

Blansett, Linda Intihar, Melencio Morales, Reyes Duran, 

Luong Bui, Nick Tullier, Rose Maalouf, Nicole Pack, Bar-

bara J. Banis, Numa Osuna, Jr., Timmy Burnway, Mark 

Bush, Margaret Peiffer, Rita Sulit, Jason Banis, Emma 

Collins, Juana Mejia, Lisa Nyce, Monique Brooks, Debby 

Spraht, Cheryl McGlynn, Theresa Corcoran, Cordelia Car-

camo, Russ and Jill Amerling, Richard Esterlund, Marga-

ret Fiore, Michael Robertson, Jocelyn Reyes, Wilma Ro-

bles, Maryann McNutt, Yolanda Arzadon, Ian Roddick 

Have you committed to 

our Capital Campaign?   

There is much to be done to maintain our 

Parish facilities, and you could help make 

it all possible.  Please prayerfully consider either making 

a pledge or a one-time gift if you have not already done 

so.  Those who registered in the year 2020 at Queen of 

Apostles who have not yet pledged will be receiving 

phone calls from our Continuation Committee to provide 

more information on how their contributions will help with 

essential renovations and safety upgrades in our beauti-

ful Church.  Installments can be made through Faith Di-

rect, PayPal, and other forms of electronic giving as well 

as by check.  We sincerely thank you for your generosity.   

Gospel Commentary for 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time: 

The Sleeping Savior 
 

By Fr. Joseph Rampino 
  

 “Peace.  Be still.”  With these words, Christ in this week’s Gospel calms the storm that threatens His disciples, and 

calls them to deeper faith in Him.  This striking scene of the storm on the Sea of Galilee prompts us too to confront our own 

faith.  Who is it that we believe Christ to be?  What do we believe He can do or wants to do with the storms in our lives?  Who 

should we see in Jesus Christ when we see Him arise and act? 

 In the Gospel episode, the disciples show yet again that they do not clearly understand the identity of Jesus of Naza-

reth.  When the storm arises, and their teacher sleeps in one of the boats, they are moved to wake Him.  They apparently be-

lieve that He must be awake and active in order to save them from harm, implying that He will have to exert Himself to some 

degree in order to calm the storm.  They still see Him as a miracle working Rabbi, even if a unique one, someone with super-

natural abilities not unlike magic, and so therefore on the same scale as the maladies and dangers He confronts.  Because of 

this, they believe that His silence and sleep means death and destruction for them.  Unless He arises, the storm will consume 

them all. 

 We may find ourselves in a similar place with the Lord.  How do we react when storms arise in our lives?  How do we 

approach the Lord?  How do we react to His silence?  Perhaps sometimes, when trials or crises confront us, we feel as though 

we have to wake the Lord, employing different types of prayers and devotions, making deals with heaven, in an effort to draw 

the attention of God to our difficulties.  We can imagine that maybe God is not powerful enough to heal or calm the storms in 

our souls, families, nation, Church or world, or if He is, He is only just mighty enough.  When it seems like He is sleeping in our 

boat, we can interpret it as an indication that He does not care, or that perhaps He cannot help us.  We, like the disciples, may 

cry out to Him in fear, hoping to provoke an unlikely act of salvation. 

 The truth is that all the world belongs entirely to Christ Jesus, and nothing in this world, natural or spiritual, even re-

motely approaches His power and glory.  He does not sleep out of indifference or out of powerlessness, but because He does 

not need to wake in order to bring everything to its proper end.  He acts even when silent, and His action in hidden quiet is 

mightier than all our waking efforts could ever be.  He awakes and rebukes the storm for the sake of His disciples, so that they 

might believe and no longer fear, but not because He needs to do so to make all things calm.  Had one of the disciples simply 

said, “we need not fear, for the Master is with us,” the storm would still have come to nothing.   

 In our lives too, when the Lord appears to sleep, it is never because He has abandoned, forgotten, or rejected us.  

Even in silence He acts with inexorable authority and power.  In those moments, He calls us to trust that He is with us, and that 

He can and will work good from all things, no matter how hopeless they might seem in the moment.  He asks us whether or not 

we really believe that He is the King of Kings and Lord of Lords.  As we ask ourselves that question this week, let’s also ask 

Christ for that grace of seeing Him with the eyes of real faith, as He truly is, and the God who has loved us, and cares for us in 

all things. 



CARTA DEL PÁRROCO 

Queridos hermanos y hermanas:  

Este domingo escucharemos uno de los pasajes evangélicos mas emblemáticos en estos tiempos turbulentos que vivimos, y al igual 

que los discípulos en el evangelio nos aterroriza saber que podemos perecer, que nuestra barca se va a hundir, estamos tan 

enfocados en el viento fuerte de los problemas que llegamos a dudar, y nuestra fe tambalea. Y es entonces cuando le comenzamos 

a reclamar a Dios, y a preguntarle ¿Dónde estás? ¿Por qué callas? ¿Por qué me ignoras? todas esas preguntas nos las hemos hecho 

más de una vez, pero el problema no es que Dios no exista o que no esté, sino que los hombres vivamos como si Dios no existiera. 

He aquí la respuesta de Dios: “¿Por qué tienes tanto miedo? ¿Aún no tienen fe?” (Mc 4,40). Eso dijo Jesús a los apóstoles, y lo 

mismo le dijo a santa Faustina Kowalska: “Hija mía, no tengas miedo de nada, Yo siempre estoy contigo, aunque te parezca que no 

esté”. Hoy Jesús nos invita a tener fe en Él, aun en los momentos más duros y difíciles de nuestra vida orar y repetir con fe: “Jesús, 

en Ti confío”. 

Hace exactamente un año, que Padre Rampino y yo llegamos a la parroquia, como su párroco estoy muy agradecido por el apoyo 

recibido; les confieso que en mis quince años de ministerio sacerdotal este ha sido el reto más grande que he recibido, ya que me 

dieron la tarea de tomar la guía de la parroquia en medio de una situación muy difícil para todos, pero gracias a Dios juntos hemos 

logrado avanzar, y hemos hecho historia. Aun no les conozco a todos, creo que apenas conozco un pequeño porcentaje pero tengo 

la fe que poco a poco los iré conociendo. Desde que llegue he intentado hacer lo mejor y dar lo mejor, he intentado responder a sus 

peticiones y guiarles hasta donde he podido, humanamente me he equivocado y quizás no he llenado las expectativas que muchos 

tenían, pero sepan que no ha sido por falta de voluntad. Un párroco se hace con la ayuda y el apoyo de sus ovejas, porque no puedo 

saberlo todo en su totalidad. Gracias a todos los que se han dispuesto a seguir trabajando, deseo de todo corazón seguir 

desarrollando nuestra parroquia, seguir construyendo el reino de Dios y sobretodo evangelizando. Aún hay mucho por hacer, 

ayúdenme, no me dejen solo en esta tarea porque somos una comunidad de fe que crece en comunión, y en mis oraciones diarias 

pido la sabiduría para no fallarles, pero muchas veces tengo que tomar decisiones que incomodan y es ahí donde les pido su 

comprensión, porque a veces no solo depende de mí. En este primer año doy gracias a Dios por ser su párroco y por su comprensión 

y sus muestras de cariño.  

También, quiero comunicarles que Susan Gray la DRE de la parroquia ha tomado a bien renunciar a este cargo y tomar un nuevo 

trabajo en otra parroquia, estoy muy agradecido por su apoyo en este año, le deseo lo mejor en su nuevo trabajo y que Dios bendiga 

su futuro al mismo tiempo les invito a orar por ella. Gracias Susan por tus años de servicio a este ministerio y a esta parroquia. 

Espero poder tener un nuevo DRE pronto y continuar con el trabajo catequizador, les pido me ayuden a orar por esta intensión.  

Finalmente, les hago saber que el portón atrás de la escuela permanecerá cerrado permanentemente por motivos de seguridad, ha 

habido varios problemas con los no parroquianos que lo usan sobre todo por las noche y también en el día, la gran mayoría lo usa 

para acortar camino y ponen en riesgo la seguridad de los parroquianos ya que muchos no entienden que es propiedad privada y 

sobretodo que es un iglesia católica. Les pido su comprensión.  

Les tengo en mis oraciones  

P. Alex 

EN ESPAÑOL  
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Misas de Esta Semana 
 

Domingo 20 de junio: 
 

8:00 am  Father’s Day Novena 

10:00 am  Living and Deceased Parishioners 

12:00 pm  +Roy Kasenge  

1:30 pm  +Pedro Emilio Rivas Gutierrez 

Lunes 21 de junio: 
6:30 am  Father’s Day Novena 

9:00 am  +Thomas J. Benson 

Martes 22 de junio: 
6:30 am  +Kathryn Ann Princing Doherty 

9:00 am  Father’s Day Novena 

Miércoles 23 de junio: 
6:30 am  Father’s Day Novena 

9:00 am  +Dominador Catain 

Jueves 24 de junio: 
6:30 am  (L) Barnoski Family 

9:00 am   Father’s Day Novena 

Viernes 25 de junio: 
6:30 am              Father’s Day Novena 

9:00 am  +Mary Novak 
 

Sabado 26 de junio: 
8:00 am            +Rush Limbaugh 

5:00 pm  Father’s Day Novena 

7:00 pm   +Carmenza Vanegas and the  

    Amayas 
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¿Te has suscrito a la donación 

electrónica de la Parroquia a 

través de Faith Direct?  Para 

unirse a Faith Direct, comience simple-

mente enfocando la cámara de su te-

léfono en este código QR!  

También puede visi-

tar faithdirect.net e inscribirse en 

línea utilizando nuestro código parroquial: VA234  
 

¡Gracias por su apoyo! 

Importante anuncio con respecto a las 

clases de bautismo Las clases pre-bautismales solían 

celebrarse dos miércoles durante el mes a las 7:30 pm en 

Hannan Hall.   Ahora tendrán lugar el primer y tercer martes 

a las 7:30 pm en la Sala de Conferencias de la Oficina Par-

roquial a partir del 1 de junio de 2021.  Debe registrarse pa-

ra asistir a la clase.  Las familias que no están bautizando a 

sus hijos en Queen of Apostles deben pagar una cuota de 

$10.   

Nuevas fechas para las clases de español de 2021:  20 de 

julio, 17 de Agosto, 14 de septiembre, 19 de octubre, 16 de 

noviembre, y 14 de diciembre.   

Capilla de adoración ¡Estamos 

reabriendo lentamente nuestra capilla de 

adoración bellamente renovada! Sin embar-

go, para mantenerlo abierto, necesitamos 

que los feligreses se comprometan a al 

menos una hora el jueves, viernes o sábado 

a partir del 1 de julio.  Por favor, póngase en 

contacto con la Oficina Parroquial lo antes 

posible.   

LA MISA Taller con seminarista Alfredo  
El seminarista Alfredo dirigirá una serie de 6 cursos inten-

sivos sobre El Significado de la Misa empezando el lunes, 21 

de junio el español y el miércoles, 23 de junio en inglés, 

desde 7-9PM en el Hannan Hall. Los cursos seguirán el pro-

grama del Monseñor Robert Barron sobre LA MISA. En cada 

curso veremos un video del Monseñor Robert Barron y una 

presentación del seminarista Alfredo. Por favor, traigan su 

biblia, su catecismo de la Iglesia católica, y un cuaderno para 

apuntar y responder preguntas. 

Oportunidad de publicidad del boletín Mike 

McAleer estará en nuestra oficina la próxima semana para 

obtener nuevos anuncios para la sección de publicidad de 

nuestro boletín.  Por favor, considere la posibilidad de sacar 

un anuncio para un ser querido o un negocio.  Para obtener 

más información, comuníquese con Mike al (412) 855-8013 

o mmcaleer@4lpi.com 

https://ssl.microsofttranslator.com/bv.aspx?ref=TVert&from=&to=es&a=faithdirect.net

